
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 Proposed Increase of  
Public Administration Fees 

for  
Valley County  

Department of Motor Vehicles 
 
 
Idaho Statute states that “… a board of county 
commissioners may impose and collect fees for 
those services provided by the county that would 
otherwise be funded by ad valorem tax revenues. 
The fees collected pursuant to this section shall 
be reasonably related to, but shall not exceed, 
the actual cost of the service being rendered. 
 
The Valley County Department of Motor Vehicle 
office has experienced a 50% decrease in 
registration administrative fee revenue due to the 
centralization of renewals to Idaho Transportation 
Department and a 30% decrease in title fee 
revenue.   Valley County Assessor Sue Leeper 
has analyzed different fee options and determine 
that an increase of $15 would cover, but not 
exceed, the fiscal year 2024 budget.   
 
The Board of County Commissioners will hold a 
public hearing on the proposed fee increase.          
If approved the title administration fee would 
increase from $3.00 to $18.00, effective                 
July 1, 2023. 
 

 
 

 

PUBLIC HEARING  
(In-Person) 

June 5, 2023 
10:30 a.m. 

Valley County Courthouse  
2nd Floor 

219 North Main Street  
Cascade, Idaho  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

You may comment in person,                  
by U.S. Postal Service mail,                    

or by email.  
 
 

Direct questions and  
written comments to: 

 

Sue Leeper 
Valley County Assessor 

PO Box 1350 
Cascade, ID  83611 

208-382-7115 
sleeper@co.valley.id.us 

 
Contact Douglas Miller,  

Valley County Clerk, at 208-382-7100 
if you need special accommodations. 

 

Valley County Board of County Commissioners  
Invites You to Participate in a PUBLIC HEARING 

You are invited to participate in the 
public hearing and/or comment  

on the proposal.  
 

You may view the hearing by going 
to our website, www.co.valley.id.us,  
and click on “Watch Meetings Live”. 
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